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OUR SCHOOL GARDEN’S IN BLOOM! 

Once again we are entering the local Cluster 

CHIP in BLOOM School Garden’s competi-

tion! We won the ‘Tubs and Containers’ last 

year– with highly commended  ‘Grounds’. 

This year we are welcoming any donations of 

plants – either from your gardens, or bought 

in.  

‘Home Grown’ Plants will have a marker 

identifying the sender- please let us know if 

there is a particular person to note. Eg:  

My Grandma’s favourite plant- Mary 

From my garden- Tom 

Dinnertime Gardening Club and groups from 

each class will be planting and weeding over 

the next few weeks.  Gloves will be provided. 

Many thanks already  for the many  plant 

donations that have come in and are now 

growing well in our school garden. 

It’s Enterprise Week! 

Every class in school  are planning and developing 
their own ideas  as a business enterprise ; with the 
object of making a profit at the end of the week. 

This week  uses  Maths and English skills, together 
with Design Technology  & Art in a practical, ‘real 
life’ situation. Further skills of  discussion, and ne-
gotiation , understanding marketing  (for  Y5/6) 
and the wider world of business are also explored.  

 Each class  had no more than £50 to spend on  
starter materials– with the object of  selling their 
goods and making a profit. 

Parents will be asked to buy  their child’s  own—
made ‘goods’ to support  their enterprise– but are 
under no obligation, as  unsold goods are going  to 

Congratulations 

KATE! 
Fantastic news from the FBA (Fantastic 

Book Awards)!  

A group of our Y5&6 children have been 

enjoying the FBA book challenges 

throughout the year, with Mrs Roberts 

by their side. The FBA project is run by 

the Schools’ Library Service, with 

schools across the County reading and 

voting on their favourite books. 

Congratulations to Kate Hiller Y6 who 

won a prize in the recent FBA competi-

tion! Kate’s amazing Poster promoting 

one of the FBA books  won her a large 

bag brim-full of books to read! A perfect 

FBA prize!. 

The FBA readers also received Goody 

Bags for their year-long commitment to 

the FBA project!  Well done! 

You are invited to……….. 

Pictures at an Exhibition….and much 
more besides! 

Parents and families are invited to an   
exhibition of  all the work completed in 
Enterprise Week. 

It will be held from 8.30-10am on Friday 
Morning this week. 

The work on show will be on sale with 
parents having first chance to buy; any  
works not sold will be on sale at the   
Summer Fair. 

Hope to see you there!................... 

Which Composer would have liked to come to school on Friday morning….and 

why? (Extra tricky question!!) 



Please remember that after any 

episode of sickness or diarrhoea 

there needs to be a  48 hour pe-

riod  with no further repeat, as 

per LEA guidelines, before re-

turning to school. 

CONTACT US 
Horrobin Lane 
Rivington 
BL6 7SE 
Lancs 

Phone: 01204 696 951 
Fax: as above 
E-mail:  
Www.rivington.lancs.sch.uk 
Ring, call or write…. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminders from our last news-

letter…….. 

 Please remember to check online if you think you are eligible for Free School Meals—

even if your child is in KS1. This will mean extra money to help your child in  school  if 

you are. Check out on………. 

           https://www.gov.uk/apply Just enter your postcode. 

 From JADA Uniforms : Did you know that you can now buy your school   uniform 

online atwww.jadauniforms.co.uk 

 Please send any used stamps in . Isabella in Y6 is collecting for the Bransby Hors-

es Charity. Isabella received a lovely thank you letter last week too. Our contribu-

E Safety Check-KS2 Y5/6 parents– Please CHECK if  

and when your child has been accessing Instagram 

and Social Media sites/ chatrooms possibly using 

inappropriate language. Check Social Media for con-

tent , as it is a safeguarding issue with children un-

der the age of 13yrs old if they are accessing Face-

book , Instagram, whatsapp independently.  

Please check your child is not on the internet at bed-

time and all devices are where you can see them. 

HELP SAVE ADLINGTON LIBRARY! 

Libraries are a valuable local re-

source for all parts of our com-

munity. Adlington Library  has 

many different groups, school 

links and the Children’s Centre.    

It is on Local Authority closure 

list.   Once gone—there’s no re-

turn… 

Please help by : 

 Contacting your local council-

lor– email or letter.  

  Using the Library as much as 

possible every week. 

 Call in, write to the Library– 

give them your support. 

 Spread the word to friends 

and neighbours! 

         They need our help! 

For any queries or further information    

regarding any items in this newsletter      

please contact school……. 

Another invite…...to   our…. 

Get Together on Friday afternoon at 2pm . 

A Musical  Get Together giving our chil-

dren the chance to share their enjoyment 

of music. Playing, performing, listening  

and enjoying! 

SPORTS UPDATE……… 

Y4/5 Super Teamwork in Handball and 

amazing effort in Cross Country! 

Y5 Fencing to start after the holidays on 

Fridays. 

Y6 Now on week 2 of Ballroom Dancing 

with some stars in the making! 

WADDOW HALL REMINDER 

Y6 Parents : Please pay the outstanding   balance 

of the Waddow Hall Holiday payment before 31st 

May so School can then pay Waddow. Thank You. 

http://www.jadauniforms.co.uk/

